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Dear Parents / Guardians, 

Prior to writing this entry,  I looked back at the newsletter from this time last year and it was 
filled with Covid-19 messages and protocols.  Although Covid is still a mainstay in my daily 
workload, hopefully the measures being put in place will continue to allow schools to be open 
and make sure that we can deliver the amazing curriculum we have planned for your children.   

 

To keep our community updated, there are a few staffing changes that I would like to make you 
aware of for the Spring Term. 

Staff moving on: 

Mrs. Perrott and Mrs. Walker-Lancum leave us at the end of this term. I would like to thank 
them for their contribution to Highwood during the time they have been here.  Both classes 
have already been informed.   

Also leaving us are Mrs. Weir and Mrs. Fitzgerald.  I would also thank to thank them for their 
contribution to Highwood.   

Mrs. Jackie Botting, our lunchtime supervisor retires after 21 years’ service.  Her contribution to 
hundreds, probably thousands of Highwood pupils will be sorely missed.  

 

Staff Joining Highwood: 

In January, we welcome Mrs. Nichola Gill who will replace Mrs. Perrott and Ms. Nicki Bolger who 
will replace Mrs. Walker-Lancum.   

We have also employed Mrs. Sammie Grainger on a two-term contract to provide us with some 
additional teaching capacity for the remainder of this academic year – she will be covering some 
of our PPA and leadership time, so children from all year groups will no doubt come across her 
at some point next year.   

All three teachers are currently teaching in Wokingham schools and will bring a huge amount of 
experience to Highwood, as well as strengthening areas of the school prioritised in our School 
Development Plan. 

We have also recruited additional adults to join our support staff.  Miss Zoe Poulton who will 
join us in F2, Mrs. Rania Mohammed joins us in Year 4 and Mrs. Nagandanini Nandakumara joins 
us in Year 2.  I am sure we will make them all feel welcomed.  

If I don’t get the chance to speak to you beforehand, have a great Christmas 

break and we look forward to seeing you in the new year. 

Matt Hickey 

Head Teacher  
































